
From: brandon flesher
To: *CI-StPaul_Contact-Council
Subject: Stone Saloon sound variance Oktoberfest
Date: Sunday, September 10, 2023 5:25:10 PM

Hello and thank you for your time for reading this. My name is Brandon Flesher and I live at 239 Goodrich Ave. I
am writing this in opposition to the proposed sound variance for the Stone Saloon, SBC dba Waldmann - Waldmann
Oktoberfest. If not loosing parking in the neighborhood is not bad enough for the residents we now can’t have our
windows open due to the music and hoots and hollers that come with the music. Waldmann’s has taken over the
neighborhood parking and now will also take over the neighborhood with noise.

Thank You
Brandon Flesher
239 Goodrich Avenue
Saint Paul, MN 55102

Sent from my iPhone
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